
Granville County Board of Commissioners Public Notice 
 
Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to the provisions of N.C.G.S. 153A-303, the Granville County 
Board of Commissioners will hold a public hearing during its regular Board Meeting on June 20, 
2022, at 7 p.m. in the Granville County Expo Center, 4185 US Highway 15 South, Oxford, NC at 
the request of the Town of Stovall to include the Town of Stovall in the Granville County Fire 
Protection Service District effective July 1, 2022.  A map of the Town of Stovall is found below. A 
report as required by N.C.G.S. 153A-303 is available for public inspection in the office of the clerk 
to the board and from the Stovall Town Clerk.  Any person wishing to comment in writing, prior 
to the public hearing, may do so by forwarding comments to the Clerk to the Board of 
Commissioners at P.O. Box 906, Oxford NC 27565, or  debra.weary@granvillecounty.org .  
Granville County strives to ensure that people with disabilities have equal opportunity to access 
its programs, services, and activities.   If you will require assistance to participate in a meeting of 
the Granville County Board of Commissioners, we request that you contact the Clerk to the Board 
at least 5 business days before the event.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Debra A. Weary, Clerk to the Granville County 
     Board of Commissioners 
 

mailto:debra.weary@granvillecounty.org

